DATA REQUEST NO. DRA-07
San Diego Gas and Electric Company 
A.14-04-014
APPLICATION OF SAN DIEGO GAS & ELECTRIC COMPANY (U 902-E) FOR AUTHORITY TO IMPLEMENT A PILOT PROGRAM FOR ELECTRIC VEHICLE-GRID INTEGRATION
.

Date:    October 6, 2014
 

Responses Due:  October 20, 2014
Please Note:
If you will be unable to meet the above deadline, or need to discuss the content of this request, please call the originator(s) at the number(s) shown below.  Please see additional instructions below.  

To:
Parina Parikh,

Regulatory Case Manager


Sempra Energy Utilities

8330 Century Park Court

San Diego, CA 92123-1550

Phone: 858-636-5503
pparikh@semprautilities.com

From:

Frank Ghazzagh



Division of Ratepayer Advocates



505 Van Ness Avenue, Second Floor


San Francisco, CA 94102



(415) 703-1694



fxg@cpuc.ca.gov
Instructions for Responding

Provide two copies of your response to each of the originators listed above, no later than the due date identified above.  Responses should be provided both in electronic format, if possible, and in hard copy.  When available, provide documents in their original electronic format.  For example, if a document is available in Word format, send the Word document and do not send the information as a PDF file.  Each page of the responses should be numbered, referenced, and indexed so worksheets can be followed.  If any or your responses references or reflects calculations, provide a copy of the electronic files, including Excel spreadsheets or computer programs, that were used to derive such calculations in order to enable DRA to review the underlying formulas and data sources.   

If you will be unable to meet the above deadline or need to discuss the contents of this request, please call the originator(s) at the number(s) shown above.  If you are unable to provide the information by the due date, please provide a written explanation seven calendar days before the due date as to why the response date cannot be met and your best estimate of when the information can be provided.  Please identify the person who provides the response and his (her) phone number.  

DATA REQUEST QUESTIONS
QUESTION #1

In response to ORA’s data request #3, question 1, SDG&E provided the following response partially quoted below:

“….. 550 VGI facilities of 10 charging stations each at host sites may not provide a statistically valid sample of all the circuits, because some circuits may have more than one VGI facility installation and other circuits may not have any.  But it is expected that this volume of VGI sites (550) installed across system circuits will allow SDG&E to gather enough data from enough circuits to create a sufficient representation of circuit-specific performance, as well as customer charging behavior by circuit….” 

Please provide any studies that SDG&E conducted (or were conducted for SDG&E), that led SDG&E to conclude that “550 VGI facilities of 10 charging stations each at host sites may not provide a statistically valid sample” of all its circuits.  Please provide all supporting workpapers for this study. 
If the study was conducted for a different project please indicate why it is applicable to the number of chargers in SDG&E’s proposed VGI program.  
If the proposed total number of chargers were not based on statistical studies, provide the reason why, and indicate if you are able to conduct such study.  If so, please provide an estimate on when this study can be ready to review.    
